MINUTES, HENDERSON CITY COUNCIL REGULAR MEETING, WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 18, 2015
Meeting called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Mayor Paul Menne at the community meeting room.  Present were council members Jeff Steinborn, Kelly Braun, James Brenno and Randy Tiegs.  Also present were Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Gruetzmacher representatives from Elite Disposal, James Rosenthal, Layne Wilbright and Police Chief Randy Haken.
Motion Tiegs, seconded Brenno to approve minutes from the October 21, 2015 meeting.  Motion carried.
Police Chief reported on October monthly activities including interviewing new part time officers to build up the pool (no additional patrol hours), traffic citations and $899 reimbursed from Henderson Chamber for roll-ins.
James Rosenthal presented a proposal that if adopted would allow for waiving building permit fees for Honorably Discharged Veteran’s for single family residential construction among other things. After discussion the proposal was tabled until the December 16, 2015 meeting.  

Layne Wilbright provided an updated report on LSH Community Education with a discussion following.

Hearing on assessments for refuse charges as presented by Elite Sanitation was called to order.  Bruce Gruetzmacher objected to his proposed assessment.  After a lengthy discussion assessing any of the 4 properties was tabled until the December 16 meeting. 

City Administrator reported on activity report including water project, status of disaster 4182,  the funded Blanding mobile community application project plus a potential new Wi-Fi grant, kiosk project, McGwire Iron proposal, a donation resolution from the Henderson Lions Club for Bender Park Fencing and a shaking rink pad, request to approve master subscriber agreement and the December 10 Sibley County Municipalities meeting.
Motion Tiegs, seconded Braun to adopt Resolution 2015-6 accepting donations.  Motion carried.

Motion Tiegs, seconded Brenno to adopt Resolution 2015-7 to approve the Master Subscriber Agreement.  Motion carried.

Steinborn and Berberich reported on HHPC things and sign regulations.
Menne reported on Sibley County Eda reorganization and meetings he attended including Region 9 and Greater MSP.
Tiegs, Brenno and Steinborn reported on/discussed the MRVPUC meeting.

Menne and Steinborn reported on a Safe Routes to School plan as part of the Comprehensive Plan.  It was discussed with Layne Wilbright as well.

Personnel Committee reported on interviewing for the Street Superintendent position.  A recommendation will be made at the December 16 meeting.

Motion Tiegs, seconded Steinborn to approve the city bills-motion carried.
AMERIPRIDE SERVICES
$25.00

AUTOMATIC SYSTEMS CO.
$10,006.50

BANYON DATA SYSTEMS
$295.00

ELITE WASTE DISPOSAL
$516.67

EXCEL ENERGY

$4,307.08

FRONTIER COMM.

$419.21

HAWKINS INC.

$2,063.41

HENDERSON INDEPENDENT
$99.00

I & S GROUP, INC.

$1,734.25

IRON SLEEK INC

$1,019.99

MATHESON TRI GAS INC.
$18.32

MN MAYORS ASSOCIATION
$30.00

MN Valley Electric

$1,103.64

NELSON & JONES, LTD.
$1,409.39
NORTHWEST NATURAL GAS
$65.04

GOHPER STATE ONE CALL
$27.55

PARROTT CONTRACTING, INC
$30,705.58

RELIAKOR SERVICES
$2,160.60

SCHAEFFERS MFG CO.
$139.79

SIBLEY AGGREGATES, INC.
$489.58

STEVE FRIES CONSTRUCTION
$3,000.00

STREICHER'S

$303.97

TOSHIBA BUSINESS SOLUTIONS
$8.44

TASER PROTECT LIFE
$1,207.41

TOM FRAUENDIENST
$205.00

TRUE VALUE

$340.74
TWIST OFFICE PRODUCTS
$61.96

VERIZON WIRELESS
$95.99
WAGARS RED OWL

$821.12

WATER CONSERVATION 
$853.50
 
WING NUT WELDING & REPAIR
$515.14
Motion Tiegs, seconded Steinborn to approve the October financial report; Motion carried.

Motion Braun, seconded Brenno to approve the ON, OFF and Sunday Liquor License applications of Henderson Wine and Spirits, Henderson Road Haus, and Neisen’s Bar.  Motion carried.

Steinborn presented new logo-discussion on who should be allowed to use this.  At this time city staff & elected officials; new logo was approved.

Motion Tiegs, seconded Steinborn to approve the revised meeting schedule; Motion carried.
Mayor Menne adjourned the meeting at 8:40 P.M.
   Respectfully Submitted
   Lon Berberich, City Clerk

